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Sorry I’m late, I have no excuse except my M.E has left me
absolutely exhausted, I’m proper depressed, totally burnt out
and me fucking dog is about to die.

Mind you, it was over 3 years ago that the vet gave her 2
months maximum to live so she ain’t done too bad. However,
this really is the end for Jessica this time and I am just
hanging on to her as long as I can.

You see, she has been with me nearly 13 years, ever since she
was an 8 week old puppy and I really want her to die naturally
at home. She trusts me with her life and I feel that I am
betraying that trust by having her put down. She is
comfortable curled up on the sofa, She is NOT in pain, she IS
still very alert, eating well and still knows that she has to
go outside to piss and shit.

However, she has outlived her body and can now barely stand
due to a large tumour on her front leg, so one way or another
I can’t see her making Christmas day.

Apart from that, merry fucking Christmas, it is truly a
miracle that this site is still up and running.
Now I am not going to talk about the election – indeed it is a
good job that I didn’t as my radar is so out of kilter at the
moment that I had the nonce protecting, Jelly Corbyn winning
the fucking thing… Although if our elections were run honestly
he may indeed well of done.

Instead we inexplicably got the wholly corrupt criminal, nonce
protecting, Boris Johnson which is on a par with a bloke

beating up his bird every day for 10 years and then promising
her diamonds and pearls when she finally threatens to leave
him.

Still, at least we now have free hospital parking to look
forward to… A real game changer for us all although
personally, I won’t hold my breath. And to be honest, I would
have preferred the free wi-fi… Which we wouldn’t have got
either.

Neither am I going to talk about the hoax London Bridge
attack… Well not specifically anyway. After all, it was so
blatant that there isn’t much that I can add to the government
sponsored fake attack that has not already been exposed.

However, there was an added new agenda to this psyop, namely
to crack down on early prison releases:

A furious political row broke out today after it was revealed
that the London Bridge terrorist was released automatically
from prison last year.

Usman Khan, 28, was sentenced in 2012 after being arrested in
2010 for terrorism offences for his part in an al Qaedainspired terror group that plotted to bomb the London Stock
Exchange and kill Boris Johnson.

The Stoke-on-Trent-based radical, along with two coconspirators, originally received an indeterminate sentence
for public protection with a minimum of eight years behind
bars – meaning he could be kept indefinitely if he continued

to pose a risk to the public.

However, this sentence was later quashed, after a ruling from
judges including Justice Leveson gave him a determinate 16year jail term, meaning he could be automatically released
after eight years, half of his sentence… Source

Moreover, the ear-ole of the hour just so happened to be a
convicted murderer, out & about on day release:

One of the heroes of yesterday’s London Bridge attack is a
convicted murderer out on day release, it has emerged.

It is believed James Ford rushed to the scene and tried to
save the life of a woman victim of the terrorist. Now 42, Ford
was jailed for life – with a minimum of 15 years – in April
2004 for the murder of a 21-year-old with learning
difficulties.

Amanda Champion – who had the mental age of a 15-year-old –
was found strangled and with her throat cut on waste ground
near her home in Ashford, Kent, the previous July… Source

Coincidentally, did anyone else notice how much the murderer
looked like his victim?

They even have the same fucking ears… Amazing!

What’s more, those ‘shock-horror’ revelations coincided with
the news that “Britain’s most prolific rapist“, who no one had
ever heard of until earlier this month – although his surname
makes people think that they have – was TWICE, wrongly
released from prison:

As if the prison service makes those kind of mistakes,
especially with such dangerous, high profile prisoners…
Despite no cunt having ever heard about him!

And 11 rapes in 15 days? Fuck off witcha.

There is however a reason behind that headline too, which I
will come to shortly.

Mind you, fair play to old Joe, he wasn’t choosy about who he
raped was he?

Which brings me to the seemingly unconnected third story which
appeared in the news at the exact same time as the two above.
And that is the tale about Baby P’s mother not being eligible
for parole after being sent back to prison in 2015 after being
given EARLY release in 2013:

Baby P’s mother should not be freed from jail or moved to an
open prison, the Parole Board has said.

Tracey Connelly, 37, was jailed indefinitely with a minimum
term of five years in 2009 for causing or allowing her 17month-old son Peter’s death.

She was let out on licence in 2013, but sent back to prison
for breaching her parole conditions in 2015… Source

And that brings me to the agenda behind all this old bollox.

You see, the real rulers of the UK want our country to catch
up with the American multi-billion dollar, privately owned,
totally corrupt, prison system.

Which is why America jails more people pro-rata every year
than any other country in the world,… Or put another way,
there is a vast fucking fortune to be made by putting people
in prison and then keeping them locked up:

The American prison system is massive. So massive that its
estimated turnover of $74 billion eclipses the GDP of 133
nations. What is perhaps most unsettling about this fun fact
is that it is the American taxpayer who foots the bill and is
increasingly padding the pockets of publicly traded
corporations like Corrections Corporation of America and GEO
Group. Combined both companies generated over $2.53 billion in
revenue in 2012, and represent more than half of the private
prison business… Source

And Boris just so happens to be the right man to carry out his
masters wishes… Just saying.

That just leaves me to wish you all a Merry Christmas, just in
case I do not get another article out before the day its self…
However, if I do, ignore that.

I will also take this opportunity to thank all of you who
donate towards the soul-destroying monthly site fees that I
have to find every month… Without you, this site would have
disappeared years ago – Dog bless you all.

PHOTO: Jessica & Me, taken THREE YEARS ago, on the day that
the vet gave her a maximum TWO MONTHS to live.

